

January 17, 2019

SUBJECT: Strategic Plan and Congregational Meeting, January 27, 2019

Dear fellow member of the UUCMP:

Attached for your consideration is the Motion to adopt a new three-year Strategic Plan and approve the funding necessary for its implementation. The Strategic Plan is available on the UUCMP Website and in the January Newsletter.

Last Sunday two forums were held to discuss the proposed actions. The Board reviewed the notes from these discussions, and at its regular meeting held January 19th, voted to approve the attached Motion. This Sunday, two more opportunities to discuss the Strategic Plan and the proposed Motion will be held after each Service.

This Motion is presented as a "pass/fail" ballot measure. Each Member will have the opportunity to vote either "yes" or "no." The Congregational meeting will require a quorum, and a majority vote from the quorum to approve the Strategic Plan and pass the Motion.

We hope over the past few weeks that you have been able to learn about this bold Strategy for our community. We hope that your questions have been answered. And if questions remain, please join us as you are able this Sunday for more conversation.

The Board and the community have worked hard to bring this Strategic Plan forward. We hope that January 27th will mark the beginning of a new chapter of growth for our membership and community. Come join us, and be a part of the future of the UUCMP.

Respectfully submitted on behalf of the Board of Trustees,

Don Reynolds

Board President